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MINUTES

Of the August 3, 2020
Board of Directors Meeting 

	Directors Present:
	Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Cynthia Rodibaugh, Terry Hays, Leo Wick, Sr. 

	Directors Absent:
	None

	Others Present:
	David A. Van Dresar, General Manager; Wendi Pyle, Administrative Assistant; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel; Paul Kirby, Daniel B. Stephens & Associates


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 9:30 a.m. on August 3, 2020.  The meeting was held virtually due to concerns for public health from the COVID 19 virus.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none. 
Minutes from the July 13, 2020 board of directors meeting were presented.  Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to approve the minutes of the board of directors meeting as presented.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.
The July 2020 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Ms. Pyle.  Ms. Pyle discussed credits that the district will be receiving from the Texas Municipal League Intergovernmental Employees Benefit Pool and the Fayette County Appraisal District, being $916.22 and $445.09 respectfully.  Mr. Hayek made the motion to approve the financial statements and pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Hays seconded the motion and it was approved.  
The board of directors conducted a workshop on the proposed FY 2020-2021 district budget.  Mr. Van Dresar stated that there were no changes from the last workshop.  After a brief discussion, President Wick closed the workshop.

The board of directors considered action on the FY 2020-2021 budget.  There being no discussion, Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the budget for FY 2020-2021.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.
The board of directors considered action on the Order of Election for the November 3, 2020 general election.  Mr. Van Dresar read the order aloud.  Ms. Pyle conducted a roll call vote.  All directors approved the Order of Election.

The board of directors considered action on Officer Designation for the FCAD.  Mr. Van Dresar informed the board of correspondence that the district had received from the FCAD requiring each taxing entity to designate a board member or staff member to represent the district as an officer to approve the calculated effective and rollback tax rates developed by the FCAD.  After a brief discussion, Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to designate Mr. Van Dresar as the officer for the district.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

In Mr. Van Dresar’s absence, Ms. Pyle presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints received in the month of July

Meetings and Public Education:

Region K Water Planning Group and the Texas Groundwater Protection Committee conducted meetings in July which I was unable to attend.

General Business

1. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· GMA 12 held a virtual meeting on July 24.  Andy Donnelly and I were in attendance.  Items discussed during the included a letter to the TWDB about changes requested by the Post Oak Savannah GCD regarding the transmissivity of the Simsboro aquifer in Burleson County.  Additionally, three required considerations for developing desired future conditions, aquifer uses and conditions, water supply needs and management strategies, and subsidence, were discussed.
· GMA 15 cancelled the meeting scheduled for July 9 due to concerns over the increase in COVID 19 cases.  
2. Update on Permit Approval 

· No permit applications were approved by the General Manager in the month of July.
3. Drought Conditions (see attachments)

· As of July 28, the northeastern half of Fayette County is under D1 (Moderate Drought) conditions with the remainder of the county under D0 (Abnormally Dry) conditions. 
· Rainfall averaged 1.75 inches total.  The gauge at Muldoon collected the most with 2.78 inches and the gauge at Colorado River above La Grange collected the least with 0.98 inches.
4. Update Legislature and News Articles 

· Nothing of note to report.
5. Unsold Properties Update (see attachment)

· No unsold properties were processed in the month of July.
Mr. Van Dresar updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented.
There were no exceptions received by the district in the month of July.
Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.   
There being no further business, Mr. Hayek made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  President Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., Vice President


Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary/Treasurer
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